A. I, Arun Sundariya, representing West Bengal paper Traders Association, Howrah. 

I am having four associations under my Jurisdiction.

· West Bengal paper Traders Association, Howrah
· Orissa Paper Dealers Association, Cuttack
· Paper Merchants Welfare Association, Vijaywada
· Telangana Paper Merchants Association, Secunderabad 
B. I am in regular touch with all the Associations.
 I have spoken to Mr. Deepak Modi, Secretary, Mr. Ram Avtarji Bhoot, President Cuttack, over mobile multiple times. Presently Cuttack Association activity needs improvement.

They have sent Demand Draft of their remainder dues amounting to Rs. 33,040/- to Mumbai Office today. None of them will be able to attend the 2nd M. C. Meeting in Ahmedabad.
Moreover, I am planning to visit Cuttack on 20th January, 2023 to render proper guidance and motivate them for development of their Association.
I am in regular touch with Mr. Niranjan Jain, Secretary and Mr. V. V. Ramesh, President, Vijayawada. They are organizing committee meeting in every three months and they are rendering services satisfactorily. All the Managing Committee members will attend the meeting in Ahmedabad. 
It is pertinent to note that Telangana Association has been doing excellent work for their members and I am well connected to Mr. Neeraj Goyal, Secretary and Mr. Rajesh Kumar, President. They had even invited me to their Diwali cum AGM, but due to some prior commitments, I could not attend the same. Six members will attend 2nd Managing Committee meeting in Ahmedabad. Further, I am planning to visit in the month of January/February, 2023. 
C. In my view our FPTA working is excellent and we are getting regular GST updates and other circulars in a timely manner. As these updates are of paramount importance we are also circulating the same amongst our members, so that they can be updated with the changes. 
D. In this matter I want to say that our President is a guiding example to us and motivates us to discharge our duty properly to the members. I appreciate the efforts of our Secretary Mr. Bhavesh Gala for his prompt responses and eagerness to resolve quarries as and when necessity arises.
E. I along with four other members will attend the 2nd Managing Committee meeting in Ahmedabad. 
F. In my assessment our FPTA is doing excellent work and its participation with the Government is also commendable. In my suggestion turnover limit of Rs. 10 Crore for GST e- Invoice is alright and if it comes down to turnover limit of Rs. 5 Crore then a lot of small traders will be affected badly. So FPTA should strongly pursue to the Finance Department regarding the same. 
Thanking you and assuring my services at all times. 
Yours Faithfully,

 
Arun Sundariya 
Vice President .Howrah
